

Dear Educators,

Rose Pest Solutions, as your professional pest management provider, strives to assure that our clients are in full compliance with all State laws.

As you are probably aware, pest management in Michigan schools is regulated under the State law, Regulation 451, part 83, subsection 324.8316

For schools to be in compliance with the State Regulation 451 the following things must happen:

- An annual notification, **in writing**, must be sent out at the start of each school year (within 30 days of the school start date). A sample notification form with the required information is attached to this email for your convenience.
- This annual notification will tell parents/guardians by which two communication methods they will be notified if a pesticide application (other than a bait) is required (be sure to check one of the boxes if using the sample notification).
- All schools will have an Integrated Pest Management (IPM) program in place, which
  parents/guardians are entitled to review, upon request. We provide these binders with the
  IPM program and all documentation inside.
- If a pesticide application (in accordance with the IPM program) is needed the school IPM coordinator or administrator is required to post this information (using the two stated methods) at least 48 hours BEFORE the treatment occurs. If the treatment is an emergency, then posting can occur AFTER the treatment has taken place. Rose Pest Solutions will supply the necessary information if any posting is required throughout the year.

If you have any questions or concerns in regards to this email please contact <u>Andy Murdock</u> at <u>03csra rosepest.com</u> or call our office: <u>248-680-0111</u>.

If you are receiving this email in error please forward this email to the correct party and respond to our office <u>03csr@ rosepest.com</u> to let us know the correct person to contact regarding this issue.

Thank you! Have a great school year!